
MEMBER ALERT  
 
Shipowners Claims Bureau, Inc., Manager 
One Battery Park Plaza 31st Fl., New York, NY 10004 USA 
Tel:  +1 212 847 4500 
Fax:  +1 212 847 4599         
                     
www.american-club.com 
 

 

A
m

er
ic

an
 C

lu
b 

M
em

be
r 

A
le

rt
 –

 A
ug

us
t 

28
, 

20
12

 

1 
 

AUGUST 28, 2012 
 
OPERATION OF OXY-ACETYLENE EQUIPMENT WITHOUT FLASHBACK 
ARRESTORS 
 
In consequence of a recent casualty, and by reference to recent survey inspections, 
your Managers have become concerned to note that oxygen and acetylene equipment 
is in some cases being used without the fitment of flashback arrestors. 
 
This is an extremely dangerous practice and Members are encouraged to check that all 
oxy-acetylene equipment on their vessels is being kept in good condition and operated 
safely.  
 
In particular, flashback arrestors must always be fitted to the bottles. Bottles themselves 
must always be stowed securely in an upright position with oxygen and acetylene 
bottles stowed separately and away from each other, not in enclosed spaces.  
 
Should Members have any questions or concerns in regard to the above, they are 
invited to contact the Managers’ Loss Prevention department. 
 


